 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1City Planning Board
P.O. Box 910 

Miles City, Montana 59301  

(406) 234-6339

MEETING MINUTES 
January 21, 2014

6:00 pm

Call to Order: The City Planning Board met in the Conference Room for its regular meeting.  Board President (BP) Roxanna Brush called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm and requested a roll call.  Members present were Roxanna Brush, Twila Wilhelm, Carol Hardesty, Colette Butcher, Dawn Leidholt and new board member Dale Barta.  Not present were John Hollowell, Spencer Haynes and Jean Stewart.  Also present were Public Works Director Scott Gray and Planner in Training Dawn Colton.  Dianna Larson served as the recorder.  BP Brush noted a quorum was present.   

BP Brush introduced new member Dale Barta and welcomed him to the planning board.       

Approval of Minutes: BP Brush called for approval of the minutes from the December 6, 2013 meeting. 

**
Wilhelm  moved for approval of the minutes from the December 6, 2013 meeting, as written, second by Hardesty, motion passed. 
Citizen/Visitor: None

Unfinished Business: Nothing.  
New Business: Election of Officer (Vice President) - Leidholt nominated Hollowell to continue as Vice President for the next two (2) years.  

**
Leidholt  moved to have Vice President Hollowell remain in office, second by Hardesty, motion passed. 
Discussion on Contracting an Examining Land Surveyor - Planner Colton explained that an examining land surveyor is a professional land surveyor who is specifically licensed to exam plats before final approval.  They would check to make sure there are no errors in calculations, drafting, land ownership, etc. so there are no disputes before final plats are filed.  Colton noted this would only come into play on bigger, more complicated plats.  Items of concern from board members: 1) additional costs to the developers, 2) would be on a case by case basis, 3) felt we are not placing trust in surveyors.  Some perceived most firms have their work doubled checked already and don’t feel this is necessary.  Colton contended she would do more research and contact Dave DeGrandpre - Planning Consultant and report back at the next board meeting.  

Board Member Comment: BP Brush reported she has been on the board for 3 years and at that time the City needed more housing, which is happening and pro growth.  She wanted to make sure board members were leaning towards these goals.  

Adjournment:  On motion, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

______________________________


 

Roxanna Brush 

Board President

